
1 
  
 
The undersigned are writing to express our serious concerns with the nomination of David Weil to be 
Administrator of the Wage and Hour Division (WHD) at the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL). Based on 
his writings, advocacy positions, and lack of any non-academic job experience, we believe Dr. Weil 
would be unable to impartially administer and enforce the critical federal wage and hour laws governing 
the workplace. 
 
Our collective memberships represent millions of employers and employees across the United States. We 
are committed to fair enforcement of the requirements of federal employment and labor statutes. 
 
As the DOL sub-agency responsible for enforcement of the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) and other 
significant employment laws, the WHD Administrator’s decisions can impact virtually every employer 
and employee in the country.  Over the next few years, the WHD will implement many key regulatory 
and policy proposals, including the recently-released final rule on companionship services and various 
worker misclassification initiatives.  
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Similarly, Dr. Weil accuses employers of using long-standing, common business relationships – 
subcontracting, independent contracting, franchising – as “a means to subvert compliance with labor 
policies.”  Dr. Weil has little evidence for such a broad condemnation of these wide-spread business 
practices or his conclusion that because subcontractors, independent contractors and franchisees are small 
businesses, they are more likely to violate the FLSA.  In Dr. Weil’s view, only large employers can hope 
to maintain compliance for themselves and force their business partners into compliance.   
 
Yet, Dr. Weil’s censures are not limited to small employers; in his Report, Dr. Weil attacks specific large 
employers by name.  As examples, Dr. Weil spends many pages condemning standard, legal business 
arrangements in both the franchised restaurant industry and the hospitality industry, highlighting practices 
at dozens of specific companies.  How can Dr. Weil remain impartial after publically criticizing the 
companies named in his report?  Will he agree to recuse himself from involvement with any investigation 
of these companies? 
 


